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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 12th September 2017

	Reference Number : 08/17


	Present
	Yes/No

	G Law (Captain)
	    No

	A Stevenson (Vice-Captain, Match Secretary & Linlithgowshire Rep
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	    No

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	Yes

	A Brotherston (Ladies Captain)

	Yes

	A McGowan

	No

	M Brown
	Yes

	S McKinnon
	Yes

	G Stevenson
	No


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	G Law, B Mackintosh, G Stevenson & A McGowan 

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : P MacMillan
Seconded by : S McKinnon

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	7.1
	A revised Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes.

	     DW
SMc

	7.1


	Replacement of main back door to be progressed which will require to be co-ordinated with the Alarm company. Quotes have been received now considering which option is best for the golf club.

	BM/SMc

	15.1


	The Ladies reported a build-up of material on the path that leads from the 3rd tee and suggested this be brought to the attention of the Greens staff.


	GL

	15.1
	Consideration to be given to increasing our Social Media presence by way of the development of a Facebook page.


	GL

	15.1
	Senior Championship – investigate the feasibility of this for the 2018 Season


	PMc/GL/AS/AMc


	4.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 10
As at 31st August 2017
Bank 

Current Account

£8,637.70
Subs Account

£50,000.00
Net Position

£58,637.70
Due to Suppliers

£12,771.12
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£90,635.53
Purchases

           32,709.00
Opening Stock

 4,826.00
Closing stock

 6,824.69
£30,710.31
£59,925.22
Gross Margin

66.11%
Wages

-£30,509.00
Outturn Profit YTD

£29,416.22
Net Margin

32.46%


	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £22,589.00
	Noting

	4.3
	The Bank account is running well with no use of the overdraft facility.

The bank account comparison figures show that the Bank account is well ahead on prior year – the above figures include sums of circa £3k gathered in respect of the Junior Foundation.
Possible forthcoming expenditure:-

· Upgrade to Gas supply
· Upgrade to Water tanks and taps.

· Door @ West Elevation

· Tree limbing


	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	The Spoon final was won by G McLaren, Spoon Order of Merit was won by D MacNicol.
The Handicap Open was won by K Wood from Deer Park -165 played however 7 members cancelled on the day with a further 3 no shows, this is a very disappointing trend and the committee will consider possible sanctions going forward.

County Championships 

1st class G Corrigan (Greenburn), J Rhind was 3rd and J Gardner 5th. 
Team winners were J Rhind, G Stevenson, D MacNicol and J Gardner – very well done to these guys as they have done Uphall Golf Club proud.

2nd class H Robertson (Pumpherston)

3rd class J Chalmers (Greenburn)


	Noting

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	WORK ONGOING 

The Greens were Verti-cut in two directions. 

The Greens had Liquid Fertiliser applied. 

All Greens were treated with a Foliar Feed. 

The 1st, 2nd/15th, 4th, 5th, 6th, 8th,9th 10th, 13th and 18th were sprayed with Fungicide. 

The Greens were rolled on eight occasions. 

All Greens were slit-tined. 

The posts at the 3rd Tee were adjusted to allow for easy removal during cutting. 

Total Weed killer was applied to the ground under the trees at the 4th/14th, 9th and 10th Holes. 

Sand was added to the bunkers at the 5th and 12th Holes. 

Tees were patched with Soil and Seed. 

A water leak to the supply to the Shed was discovered. Scottish Water has informed us that the Golf Course are responsible for this and I will attempt to repair this in the next few days. 

Thanks to Ian Wemyss for fitting a new bracket to the bell at the 14th Green. 

FUTURE WORK

The Greens will be sprayed with Fungicide to prevent disease. 

The Greens will have liquid Fertiliser applied.

Subject to an improvement in the weather conditions the Greens will be Verti-cut. 

Cutting heights will be adjusted as required on Greens, Tees and Fairways etc. 

The Temporary Greens will be cut out for Winter use. 

A meeting will be held with Greens committee to discuss the Autumn/Winter Programme. 

General Course Maintenance will occupy the rest of the month. 

STAFFING 

Neil Ulke is on holiday for the next two weeks. 

MACHINERY  

The Iseki tractor brakes have been repaired. 

A new actuator has been fitted to the Tees Eclipse. 

A new tyre has been ordered for the Tees Eclipse. 

We have had a demo Kubota Tractor on site for three days. We will be having a TYM Tractor and John Deere on site in the future as we review the possibility of replacing the Ford 1920 during the next financial year. 

I have received an estimate for building a back box for the Cushman. I will discuss this with the Greens Committee in the near future.

REPORT PREPARED BY

P.ORMISTON

HEAD GREENKEEPER

· RK ONGOING 

All Greens were Deep Verti-cut in two directions.

All Greens were Slit-tined.

The 3

rd

, 4

th

, 5

th

, 6

th

, 10

th

, 11

th

, 14

th

, 17

th

 and Putting Green were Overseeded

with pure Bent grass seed.

All Greens were Fertilised with a Granular Fertiliser. 

The Tees were treated with a Granular Fertiliser. 

Patching of the Fairways with soil and seed was started. 

The low drain lines on various Fairways were topped up with sand and 

seed. 

The Greens were rolled on five occasions. 

The 11

th

 and 17

th

 Greens were sprayed with Fungicide to treat disease. 

The 14

th

 bell was temporarily repaired. 

General Course Maintenance occupied the rest of the month. 

FUTURE WORK

The Greens will be Verti-cut.

The Greens will be sprayed with Fungicide to prevent disease. 

The Greens will be sprayed with Liquid Fertiliser. 

The Tees will be patched with Soil and Seed. 

General Course Maintenance will occupy the rest of the month. 

STAFFING 

I am now on holiday and will return to work on Tuesday 22

nd

 August. 

MACHINERY  
The second-hand Cushman which we purchased from St. Andrews has 

now been delivered. I am waiting for an estimate from the Blacksmith 

along the road for the construction of a back box to fit this machine. 

The Tees Eclipse 322 had a new stub axle, bearings and an electric brake 

assembly fitted.

The Greens Eclipse 322 had new wheel bearing fitted. 

I am awaiting estimates for repairs to the rear brakes on the Iseki tractor. 

WINTER WORK

REPORT PREPARED BY

P.ORMISTON

HEAD GREENKEEPE

· WORK ONGOING 

All Greens were Deep Verti-cut in two directions.

All Greens were Slit-tined.

The 3

rd

, 4

th

, 5

th

, 6

th

, 10

th

, 11

th

, 14

th

, 17

th

 and Putting Green were Overseeded

with pure Bent grass seed.

All Greens were Fertilised with a Granular Fertiliser. 

The Tees were treated with a Granular Fertiliser. 

Patching of the Fairways with soil and seed was started. 

The low drain lines on various Fairways were topped up with sand and 

seed. 

The Greens were rolled on five occasions. 

The 11

th

 and 17

th

 Greens were sprayed with Fungicide to treat disease. 

The 14

th

 bell was temporarily repaired. 

General Course Maintenance occupied the rest of the month. 

FUTURE WORK

The Greens will be Verti-cut.

The Greens will be sprayed with Fungicide to prevent disease. 

The Greens will be sprayed with Liquid Fertiliser. 

The Tees will be patched with Soil and Seed. 

General Course Maintenance will occupy the rest of the montTAFFING 
I am now on holiday and will return to work on Tuesday 22

nd

 August. 

MACHINERY  
The second-hand Cushman which we purchased from St. Andrews has 

now been delivered. I am waiting for an estimate from the Blacksmith 

along the road for the construction of a back box to fit this machine. 

The Tees Eclipse 322 had a new stub axle, bearings and an electric brake 

assembly fitted.

The Greens Eclipse 322 had new wheel bearing fitted. 

I am awaiting estimates for repairs to the rear brakes on the Iseki tractor. 

WINTER WORK

REPORT PREPARED BY

P.ORMISTON

HEAD GREENKEEPE


	Noting

  Noting




	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the House Convenor:-
· Members bar – Outside Door emergency light out. Electricity box requires to be re-built after cable repairs.
· Ladies Locker Room – Emergency light out. Outside door not closing properly
· Ladies Toilet – many thanks to Hugh Stewart for the work he has done on repairing the roof.
· Outside – Archway 1 light out, and main back door in need of repair/replacement. 

	   DW/SMc

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	Junior Foundation work progressing Gordon and Peter to formulate the winter coaching programme.
Presentation evening for the Junior Foundation to take place on 20th October.


	Noting 

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	No report submitted

	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	The mixed open saw 40 couples taking part and the forthcoming “Pink” Greensomes has attracted 22 couples so far.

	Noting

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	Over the past month we have lost 2 Senior, I PAYG and 1 Intermediate members
We have obtained 5 Winter Offer, 1 Full, 1 Senior and 1 5 day, 1 PAYG and 5 Junior members.

	Noting

	12.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	12.1
	New catering regime continues to receive good feedback – lunch numbers continue to increase.
A hot plate is now in place to assist with the preparation of breakfast rolls and we are investigating the costs around installing a Char Grill.

Christmas day and Hogmanay – booking filling up.
	Noting

	13.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	13.1
	15 of 18 holes now have a New sponsorship Bin in place. Consideration being given to placing 3 “Blank” bins on the three remaining holes, (12,13 & 5)
	BM


	14.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	14.1
	Nothing further to report


	Noting

	15.0


	AOCB


	

	 15.1
	The Ladies reported a build-up of material on the path that leads from the 3rd tee and suggested this be brought to the attention of the Greens staff.


	 BM

	16.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	16.1
	The next committee meeting will be held on Tuesday 10th October 2017 @ 6.00pm


	noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	
	
	
	

	G Law
	06
	08
	75%

	A Stevenson
	07
	08
	88%

	B Mackintosh
	07
	08
	88%

	S Grady
	08
	08
	100%

	D Watson
	04
	08
	50%

	P MacMillan
	05
	08
	63%

	A Brotherston
	08
	08
	100%

	A McGowan
	05
	08
	63%

	M Brown
	07
	08
	88%

	S McKinnon
	08
	08
	100%

	G Stevenson
	07
	08
	88%


